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Department for Children and Families






   Agency of Human Services
Economic Services Division

280 State Drive









[fax] 802-241-0460 

Waterbury, VT 05671-1020







[toll free] 800-479-6151



3/9/2022
Dear Hotel/Motel Guest,

I am writing to inform you of some changes to how you apply for emergency housing: 
· Starting now, you must submit a signed application to renew your hotel stay due to federal funding requirements. 
· You can no longer submit your application by phone. After you submit it, you can complete the required interview by phone.
Submit your signed application one of two ways: 
1. Drop it off at one of our district offices (https://dcf.vermont.gov/esd/contact-us/districts), or 
2. Send it from your computer, phone, or tablet using our Document Uploader.
HOW TO USE THE UPLOADER:
1. Go to https://dcf.vermont.gov/doc-uploader.

2. Read the instructions if it’s your first time using it. 
3. If you have a MyBenefits account, use it to logon. If not, create a new account.
4. Logon to the uploader, and follow the instructions to upload the requested documents. Don’t use the uploader to communicate with us or send us things we didn’t ask for. 

5. If you’re sending a photo of an application or document, make sure it is clear. If it’s not, it could delay your application.
6. Press "Finish and Submit". 
7. The system will send you an email letting you know we got your documents. It will be sent to the email address you provided. 

If you have a disability, you may be entitled to program modifications, and/or free aids & services to help you get benefits. This is called a reasonable accommodation. Examples include:

• Having someone write your answers down.

• Giving you documents in other formats. For example: large print, audio, or Braille.

• Having a support person with you when you talk to us.

• Meeting in your home or by phone.

• Giving you more time to get the Department the necessary documents

Call 1-800-479-6151 if you need this help.

Thank you,

Mark Eley 

General Assistance Program Director
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